SYLLABUS for Fall 2012      (Linked) READING 91 


Instructor:  Kathy Harrigan   Mail Box: Bldg. 34, Room 108. Email: kharrigan@spscc.ctc.edu
Meet with Instructor: 10:30-11:30 PM, weekdays. Arrange meetings in advance to guarantee time. Office: Building 34—Room 108. Phone/Message: 596-5323. 
COURSE DESCRIPTION:

This is a pre-college level reading course that uses a whole language approach, including flexible reading strategies, logical thinking, and group discussion for students who wish to improve comprehension through diverse reading materials. The course emphasizes time management, and constructive study habits. Students do oral and written work; they participate in groups and in peer review Keyboarding is required for many assignments, as is the ability to access the class website. Students enrolled this class must be co-enrolled in the linked English 91/92. 
STUDENT LEARNING OUTCOMES:  
Upon successful completion of this course, students will be able to…

A. Use effective reading strategies such as pre-reading, previewing, annotating, and paraphrasing.

B. Develop vocabulary needed to understand texts from a variety of cultures through context use, word part clues, denotation and connotation. 

C. Determine main idea and supporting details from a variety of reading sources.

D. Make inferences based on reading materials from many cultural contexts.

E. Distinguish between fact and opinion.

F. Demonstrate critical reading skills by summarizing and discussing a variety of reading materials from other cultures.

G. Employ the above strategies in written responses to reading materials from other cultures.

H. Use the library resources to locate materials that support the reading and begin to evaluate the sources.

PARTICIPATION:                                                                                                                             Participation is an expectation in this class; it weighs heavily on your performance. It is your responsibility to gather missed information when absent. You are advised to find a study partner with a contact number for this kind of situation.  Each absence reduces your success in the class and interferes with the sense of community being built each day.  Therefore, on the first day you are awarded five percentage points for attending daily. Each absence will reduce your attendance points by 1.0%.  Late arrivals of more than 10 minutes will count as ½ absence—minus .5%.  You can miss no more than 5 hours of the class, total if you plan to pass to the next level after this quarter.
REQUIRED—TEXTS, MATERIALS, And TIME ON CAMPUS:
* Dictionary, collegiate—online or hard copy
            * Note book paper

* 3” X 5" index cards--approx. 75 (flash cards for vocab)

* 3 ring binder with tabs (your Portfolio)

* Small stapler w/ staples (suggest "Dollar Store" type)        * (Inexpensive) hole punch is recommended

* Pens, pencils







* Flash drive--keep copies of all work/work in progress


* Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night, a novel available at SPSCC bookstore. 
* Improving Reading Skills, (Spears), textbook available at SPSCC bookstore—needed for week 2 
* Time on campus to access/print from the course website (Bldg 34 Lab or library) if you don’t have home internet or a printer to get information or assignments.
COURSE WORK REQUIREMENTS (SEE ‘ASSIGNMENT LOG’ ON WEBSITE FOR ASSIGNMENTS AND THEIR VALUE):
*Group Work: Students are required to work in groups and to peer review the work of others. Students will participate in both group and individual presentations.

*Vocabulary Quizzes: Increasing vocabulary builds reading skills. 
*Writing Assignments and Tests:  Various written responses and summaries, interview notes, logs, tests, and assessments are required. A Midterm and Final require some short essay writing.

Note: Grammatically and mechanically perfect writing ability is not required, but writing problems should not interfere significantly with your meaning and must display depth of thinking. Get help in the Writing Center in the Library—it’s free and helpful!
*Keyboarding/Computer-Online Skills: Some assignments must be typed for full credit. You will also have to regularly access the class website online (www.harriganclasses.weebly.com)
*Reading Materials: One novel will be read with the entire class. Text book essays and a variety of materials will also be read.

*Format of Written Work:  Work done in class may be completed with pencil or pen. Make sure that pen color is blue or black; the instructor can’t assess what she can’t read.  All work prepared outside of class should be typed and double-spaced with one-inch margins (unless otherwise noted).  Use 12 point font (standard) and the default word processor font (since fancy fonts are harder to read).  Your name, 

Read 91 and the date should be written on the front page in the upper right corner. The title of the assignment is written in the center of the page at the top beneath this information.
*Portfolio:  KEEP ALL YOUR WORK and printed materials for the course and organize it under the appropriate seven tabs (below) in a separate Reading 91 notebook that will become your class portfolio. A completed “Assignment Log” where you record all your final scores is the portfolio’s first page. The portfolio is due (and returned) at the end of the quarter. Make tabs for the following sections and begin organizing your work for this class immediately.
1.) Syllabus/ Calendars/Assignment Log,  2.)  Curious Incident,  4.) Textbook Essay Assignments, 
5).  Instructor Interview Project, 6.) Issues Readings/Writings, 7.) Miscellaneous 

CLASS WEBSITE: Documents and messages associated with this course are posted on the class website, www.harriganclasses.weebly.com ,which undergoes changes throughout the quarter as information is added. Students are required to print assignments from this site and to have them in advance for class. Printing can be done in the Computer Lab (Building 34) or in the Library (Building 28). Calendars are subject to change which will be announced in class. Check the website regularly.
GENERAL CLASS POLICIES:

* Attendance: To be able to pass to the Reading 96 level, you can miss no more than a total of 5 class-hours. Tardiness of 10 minutes or more counts as one half session of missed class. Each missed hour equals minus 1% of your total percentage for the class. All missed time counts toward absences. See “Participation” Section, page 1.
* Late work is not accepted, with two exceptions. 
1.) When a student returns from an absence, the work that was due on the day of the absence may be turned in at the beginning of the first class when they return. 
2.) A student is allowed to turn in two late written assignments within five days after their due dates. Assignments that include multiple-choice, have been scored in class, or have been returned to other students with grading may not be turned in as late work. 

*Re-doing Written Work: Students are allowed to re-do two assignments—ones pre-approved for re-doing by the instructor. Scores for the original and re-done work are averaged; the averaged score is recorded. Re-done work will be corrected only if it is turned in no later than 5 school days after a student receives the original back after a first grading.
* Tests and Quiz Make-Up: Students will be allowed to make up tests and quizzes they missed when they are absent. However, “make-up tests” may not be the same tests classmates have taken. To take a test you missed when absent, you must notify the instructor at the beginning of the first session after an absence. Make-up tests are given during class time--often on the day that the student returns; make-up tests may mean losing more class time. 
* Plagiarism: Copying from another student, from a book, from the internet, or from any other sources may result in disciplinary action, embarrassment, possible referral to the Dean of Humanities and to the VP of Student Services. Plagiarized assignments are failed assignments in this class—no credit is given. Students should read Student Rights and Responsibilities on the school website, www.spscc.ctc.edu.
*Extra Credit: There is no extra credit built into the course. However, there may be opportunity for extra credit as the course progresses. The instructor will inform students of opportunities. Do not count on extra credit work, and do not count on it to raise your accumulated percentage!
EXPECTATIONS and BEHAVIOR POLICIES:

*Disruptions and side conversations are not tolerated. 
*Turn off cell phones and electronic equipment. Put them out of sight in the class. If cell phones become a repeated disruption, the instructor reserves the right to ask a student to leave the classroom for the remainder of a class period and to count them as absent if their phone goes off or if they are using it in class. See the instructor about this if you have questions.) 
* With instructor permission, you may use a laptop or tablet to take pertinent class notes only—notes the instructor may check. Otherwise, laptops and tablets must be turned off, screens down.
*No children or non-registered persons may attend class. 
*Check in with the instructor if you are registered with Disabilities Services and require accommodations. *Arrange to meet with the instructor if you are having academic problems; she will help you figure out what to do for support or next steps. 
* Hardware and technology issues are NOT excuses for incomplete coursework. Anticipate your need. Use computers and printers on campus.
*Respect and show courtesy to others in the classroom community, including those with diverse points of view, learning styles, and abilities. 

GRADING POLICY:

This is a pass/fail class.  The only letter grades given are S,  P,  and  U or V.  


S = Satisfactory completion of Reading 91 with an average of 80% or higher. This grade makes 

 you eligible to register for Reading 96, provided that you have also met the prerequisites for English 96.


P = Progress in reading skills but not a high enough average to move on to 96 level. If your class 


        average is 70-79%, you will receive a P. This is considered a passing grade and will not hurt 

              your GPA or financial aid status.  It simply means that you are not yet ready for 96 level work 

              and need to take Reading 92.

      U = Unsatisfactory.  If your final class average is below 70%, you will receive a U.
      V = Vanish. If you leave the course without finishing but do not formally withdraw before a date specified 

in the quarterly calendar (see Current Student heading on the school website), you could receive a V. 
Talk to a representative in the Financial Aid office about the implications of U and V grades.
SOME SIGNIFICANT DATES THIS QUARTER:
	Advising Day
(no day classes)
	November 6 (Tu)

	Veterans Day
(Holiday- no classes)
	November 12 (M)

	Thanksgiving
(Holiday-no classes)
	November 22 – 23 (Th-F)

	Last Day of Instruction
	December 7  (F)

	Final Exam or Culminating Activity Week
	December 10 - 15 (M-S


CLASS CALENDARS:
 See calendars that tell what we are doing on specific days on the class website, www.harriganclasses.weebly.com , beginning Week 2.  Review due dates to plan ahead with these calendars. They are subject to change occasionally; however, all changes are announced in class.
NOTE ON CHANGES: 

The instructor reserves the right to occasionally make changes, as she deems necessary, in the course requirements and schedule. She will inform students in advance of all such changes. 
